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REGULAR MEETING

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF TRUTH OR
CONSEQUENCES, NEW MEXICO, IS TO BE HELD IN THE COMMISSION CHAMBERS, 405 W. 3RD
ST.,ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2017; TO START AT 9:00 A.M.

A. CALL TO ORDER

B. INTRODUCTION
1. ROLL CALL

Hon. Steve Green, Mayor

Hon. Sandra Whitehead, Mayor Pro-Tem
Hon. Rolf Hechler, Commissioner

Hon. Kathy Clark, Commissioner

Hon. Joshua Frankel, Commissioner

2. SILENT MEDITATION
3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

C. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC (3 Minute Rule Applies)

D. RESPONSE TO PUBLIC COMMENTS

E. PRESENTATIONS

1.

Presentation — Mid-Year Review Grant/Projects. Juan Fuentes, City Manager

F. CONSENT CALENDAR

1.

City Commission Regular Minutes, November 15, 2017

2. Airport Advisory Board Minutes, July 11, 2017

3. Public Arts Advisory Board Minutes, October 16, 2017

4.

5. Notice of designating Polling Places; appointment of Precinct Board Members

Accounts Payable, November 2017

and; Notice of Precinct Board Training for the January 23, 2108 Special Election.



G. ORDINANCES/RESOLUTIONS/ZONING

1. Discussion/Action: Resolution No. 17 17/18 to award bid — IFB 17-18-001 -
CDBG Project 15-C-NR-1-01-G-06 Sanitary Sewer Manhole Rehabilitation. Melissa
Torres

2. Discussion/Action: Resolution No. 18 17/18 approving a Short Term Residential
Rental Application Fee. Renee Cantin, Clerk-Treasurer and Jay Rubin, City
Attorney

3. Discussion/Action: Resolution No. 19 17/18 Setting Fees for Recount/Recheck for
the January 23, 2018 Special Election and the March 6, 2018 Regular Election.
Renee Cantin, Clerk-Treasurer

H. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
1. Discussion/Action: Automated Meter Reading Project for Electric and Water
System - Yearout Energy Services Company. Juan Fuentes, City Manager
2. Discussion/Update: Benefits to the Community for the new Law Enforcement
Complex. Steve Green, Mayor & Juan Fuentes, City Manager

I. NEW BUSINESS
1. Discussion/Action: Appointment of Larry Mullenax to the Airport Advisory Board.
Renee Cantin, Clerk-Treasurer
2. Discussion/Action: Re-Appointment of Dr. Greg D’Amour to the T or C Housing
Authority Board of Commissioners. Renee Cantin, Clerk-Treasurer

J. REPORTS
1. City Manager
2. City Attorney
3. City Commission

K. EXECUTIVE SESSION
1. Sale, Acquistion, Disposal of Real Property (Transfer Station for TDS) Pursuant
to 10-15-1(H.8)
2. Sale, Acquistion, Disposal of Real Property (Verizon Antennas) Pursuant to 10-
15-1(H.8)
L. ACTION ON ITEMS DISCUSSED DURING EXECUTIVE SESSION, if any.

M. ADJOURNMENT

NEXT CITY COMMISSION MEETING JANUARY 10, 2018



CITY OF TRUTH OR CONSEQUENCES
COMMISSION ACTION FORM

ITEM:

Presentation - Mid-Year Review Grant/Projects.

BACKGROUND:

City Manager Fuentes will present this item.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

None. Presentation only.

E.4

Submitted by: Juan Fuentes, City Manager Meeting date: 12/13/2017
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CITY OF TRUTH OR CONSEQUENCES
COMMISSION ACTION FORM

ITEM:

Approve the minutes of the City Commission Regular Meeting for November 15, 2017.

BACKGROUND:

None.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Approve the minutes.

Submitted by: Renee Cantin, City Clerk-Treasurer Meeting date: 12/13/2017




CITY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF TRUTH OR CONSEQUENCES, NEW MEXICO
CITY COMMISSION CHAMBERS, 405 W. 3R° St.
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15%, 2017

A. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead at 9:00 a.m., who
presided and Renee Cantin, City Clerk-Treasurer, acted as Secretary of the meeting.

B. INTRODUCTION
1. ROLL CALL

Upon calling the roll, the following Commissioners were reported present.

Hon. Steve Green, Mayor (Absent)

Hon. Sandra Whitehead, Mayor Pro-Tem
Hon. Kathy Clark, Commissioner

Hon. Rolf Hechler, Commissioner

Hon. Joshua Frankel, Commissioner

Also Present: Juan Fuentes, City Manager
Renee Cantin, City Clerk-Treasurer

Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead noted for the record Mayor Green is absent and is excused.
There being a quorum present, the Commission proceeded with the business at hand.
2. SILENT MEDITATION
Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead called for fifteen seconds of Silent Meditation and asked us
to keep in our thoughts and prayers all of the tragedy in the last few months with
another shooting in California and one in Texas and a previous Mayor Miiton Testin who
passed away and his family.
3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead led the Pledge of Allegiance.
4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Commissioner Clark moved to approve the agenda. Commissioner Frankel
seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

C. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC (3 Minute Rule Applies)



CITY COMMISSION NOVEMBER 13, 2017 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead called for Public Comment, noting those wishing to
comment would get three minutes, may only approach the podium once, and any
material for the Commission was to be left in the black box by the podium.

Ron Fenn, 316 N. Foch addressed the Commission related to:

1) Disheartened on last Wednesday's' meeting when and item was moved for the
transfer of funds from the streets department to the swimming pool. This was done
without public comment and wasn't designated on the agenda for this meeting. Moving
it made him thinking about why it can be moved. Most of the money is that budget is
from the Local Road Fund money. That money is designated for road repair and not
what anybody wants to use it for. We are talking about imposing a property tax for
street repair, but take the money from the street department and put it into the
swimming pool. There's nothing wrong with the pool, but it should’'ve come from closing
the Golf Course for six months. From the money we wouldn't have to allocate to them
for a hand full of golfers to fix the pool. You've taken away from the citizens who are
neither swimmers or golfers, and their recreation center for zero money. And now you
have taken street funds which he believes will turn out to be a misuse of state funding.
Standby.

D. RESPONSE TO PUBLIC COMMENTS

City Manager Fuentes wanted to respond to Mr. Fenn's inaccurate comments regarding
the transfer. The transfer was funds from our General Fund budget, to the Street
Department. So in essence, it's not State Road Fund dedicated money, its not Local
Government Road Fund money, its general fund money. It was transferred for a
specific project and will be diverted in the meantime for the pool project. He reiterated
Mr. Fenn is incorrect calling it a Road Fund or State Funds. He just wanted to clarify
that for the record.

Commissioner Hechler asked City Manager Fuentes where the money for the savings
at the pool are going to. City Manager Fuentes responded those funds are staying
within the same depariment and is going to be used to offset some of the additional
costs.

E. PRESENTATIONS
1. Presentation of a Proclamation for Small Business Saturday on Saturday
November 25, 2017. Steve Green, Mayor
Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead presented the Small Business Saturday proclamation.

2. Presentation on Code Enforcement Progress. Lee Alirez, Police Chief and
Ray Chavez, Code Enforcement

Police Chief Alirez made the presentation. He presented a new Vision, Mission, and
Value statements for Code Enforcement. So far in 2017 1,012 Code Enforcement cases
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CITY COMMISSION NOVEMBER 13, 2017 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

have been opened. Many have been resolved very quickly. Usually on Monday
morning he gets calls about a paper they received from Ray Chavez. They want to
make sure they comply. You will notice when you drive around town, you can see the
difference in cleaned up properties. One of the big problems was the Black Range and
the owner came down three times to help take care of that. They are using all of their
resources in contacting business owners. Now we are getting some nice phone calls
thanking them for cleaning up neighbor's yard and they are noticing the difference.
Police Chief Alirez publicly thanked Ray Chavez for doing an outstanding job and have
exceeded his expectations for Code Enforcement since July.

Commissioner Clark thinks Mr. Chavez looks great in a uniform. She has notice what a
difference it's made, she also thanked the Chief for taking on Code Enforcement to help
get it done. Police Chief Alirez said finding that true key that motivates someone is the
key. Staff enjoys his personality, he’s cordial and professional, and looks great.

Ray Chavez wanted to say Robbie had a big hand in this, he can't do anything without
seeing him at least twice a day. Police Chief Alirez said it's truly been a teamwork
venture and his working closely with them.

Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead said a couple of weeks ago, she talked about the
Cottonwood Trailer Park because of the fire. She would like an update on that because
she hasn't seen anything new happening there. Mr. Chavez said he has a court date on
December 3" for that. Police Chief Alirez added they have been aggressively pursuing
that.

Police Chief Alirez introduced some of the Officer's in attendance Joffre Bloomquist,
Officer Alfadiva Peru, Sabrina Day, Sergio Maldonado, and Officer Marin in the back
who is becoming one of the city favorites. He has a couple more who couldn’t come
this morning. But he is fully staffed, they have become a career now instead of a career
pitstop. He thanked all of them.

Commissioner Hechler said he understands due process. He asked for clarification on
the process when they enforce violations. Can the Code Enforcement Officer
immediately write a ticket or do they have to go through the full process. There is some
perception that it takes a long time to get some things done. When youy write a letter
and get some response, how is that handled. Police Chief Alirez responded they do
have the ability to issue a citation or a summons to get them into court right away. One
of the enemies is you here, well we've always done it this way. But if it never worked
anyway, why were we doing it that way. They met with Judge Sanders and not only are
they looking at addressing Code Enforcement issues, but other city ordinances as well.
Whether it is animals or noise. There are some things that do occur when we would
wait two weeks and that's no longer the case. He gave an example of a case where
they went out of town to find the owner to help get these issues cleaned up. Not one
size fits all when it comes to this. They are going to work with everybody to get things
fixed,
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Commissioner Hechler asked some of the things that get thrown back at them are the
issues with the city property. Police Chief Alirez responded we had this problem
recently with the Solar Farm. They may have more than one party that's responsible for
that whether its flood control or other issues. They start making phone calls or meet
with Don Armijo to get those wheels rolling to take care of it. They take an aggressive
stance on that to get the ball rolling. They are also working on something they can do to
utilized people who may have to do community service on some of these issues.

Commissioner Hechler said one final concem he has is the alleys and he hopes they
are being as aggressive on those. Mr. Chavez said the alleys and easements are
highlighted in the letters to the property owners.

Police Chief Alirez wanted to say when they talked about moving Code to the PD, he
got some marching orders in where they needed to go. He was given and expectation
of where he needed to go. And it wouldn't have done so great without the buy-in from
Mr. Chavez.

F. CONSENT CALENDAR
1. City Commission Regular Minutes, October 11, 2017
2. City Commission Regular Minutes, October 25, 2017
3. City Commission Special Meeting Minutes, November 8, 2017
4. Golf Course Advisory Board Minutes, August 2, 2017
5. Accounts Payable, October 2017

Commissioner Frankel moved to approve the consent calendar as noted.
Commissioner Hechler seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

G. PUBLIC HEARINGS
1. Public Hearing: Final Adoption of Ordinance No. 690 adding Section 2-210
providing a procedure for the recusal of City Board Members. Jaime
Rubin, City Attorney

City Attorney Rubin said before you is the Ordinance 690 providing a procedure for the
recusal of City Board Members. A few months ago, the Commission revised the
procedures in relation to recusals during a meeting. This ordinance extends that to all
other boards. He read the two main paragraphs of the ordinance.

Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead asked for comments from the Commission or staff or from
the public. There being none, she proceeded with the next public hearing.

2. Public Hearing: Notice of Intent to Submit application to NMFA Colonias
Infrastructure Board for Cook Street Water Treatment Facility
Improvements. Arnie Castaneda, W/WW Supervisor

Mr. Casteneda said the city will be applying for approximately $1.5 million for the Cook
Street Water Treatment Facility.
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Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead asked for comments from the Commission or staff.
Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead closed the Public Hearings.

H. ORDINANCES, RESOLUTION, & ZONING
1. Discussion/Action: Final Adoption of Ordinance No. 690 adding Section 2-
210 providing a procedure for the recusal of City Board Members. Jaime
Rubin, City Attorney

Commissioner Clark moved to approve Final Adoption of Ordinance No. 690
adding Section 2-210 providing a procedure for the recusal of City Board
Members. Commissioner Hechler seconded the motion. Roll call vote was taken
by the Clerk-Treasurer. Motion carried unanimously.

2. Discussion/Action: Resolution No. 14 17/18 calling for a Regular Municipal
Election for March 6, 2018. Renee Cantin, Clerk-Treasurer

Clerk-Treasurer Cantin said this Resolution will be calling for the Regular Municipal
Election. The Resolution has to be passed between 112-84 days prior to the election
and the next meeting would be one day too late for that. Upon researching the current
Commission terms the following positions will be on the ballot: Position I, for a four year
term; and Position |l for a four year term. She submitted the tentative calendar that
meshes both the Regular & Special Elections together and she is waiting for
confirmation of some of the dates from the County Clerk for the certification of voting
machines. She called their attention to the important date for the Regular Election
coming up which wiill be Candidate Filing Day on January 9, 2018 from 8:00 a.m. — 5:00
p.m. at the Clerk’s Office. Once the calendar is finalized, she will distribute it to the
media and to anyone who needs a copy of it.

Commissioner Clark asked for clarification for Absentee Voting and why certification of
voting machines is done three days later. Clerk-Treasurer Cantin responded Absentee
Voting by mail is not done by machines, they will need them for early voting which starts
on January 3,

Commissioner Frankel moved to approve Resolution No. 14 17/18 calling for a
Regular Municipal Election for March 6, 2018. Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead
seconded the motion. Roll call vote was taken by the Clerk-Treasurer. Motion
carried unanimously.

3. Discussion/Action: Resolution No. 15 17/18 authorizing and approving
submission of a completed application for financial assistance and project
approval to the New Mexico Finance Authority for the Colonias
Infrastructure Fund for Improvements to the Cook Street Water Treatment
Facility. Arie Castaneda, W/WW Supervisor
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Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead asked if there was any further discussion.

Commissioner Clark moved to approve Resolution No. 15 17/18 authorizing and
approving submission of a completed application for financial assistance and
project approval to the New Mexico Finance Authority for the Colonias
Infrastructure Fund for Improvements to the Cook Street Water Treatment
Facility. Commissioner Frankel seconded the motion. Roll call vote was taken by
the Clerk-Treasurer. Motion carried unanimously.

4. Discussion/Action: Resolution No. 16 17/18 Budget Adjustment. Melissa
Torres, Finance Director

Finance Director Torres said they are respectfully requesting approval of the budget
adjustment. She wanted to note, DFA has some requirements and although it may show
three times, we are just tracing the path as required. Transfers included $12,000 for the
purchase of the building at the Airport; the $60,000 from Police Department GRT, for
the Animal Shelter. The other expense for this is from the Capital Appropriations we
received. There are some expenses that have to be taken out of pocket and that's
where its taken care of.

Commissioner Hechler moved to approve Resolution No. 16 17/18 Budget
Adjustment. Commissioner Clark seconded the motion. Roll call vote was taken
by the Clerk-Treasurer. Motion carried unanimously.

. REPORTS
a. City Manager

1) Noted tomorrow he and a couple of other staff members will be attending the
Budget Workshop from DFA in Albuquerque.

2) He will also be attending the mediation that will be discussed in Executive
Session briefly.

3) He asked Building Inspector Travis to introduce our new GIS Planner Susanna
Diller. She comes from UNM and has a Bachelor's and Master's Degree. She’s
done a good job in picking things up quickly and we are excited to have her with
us.

b. City Attorney
None.

c. City Commission
Commissioner Clark said she got to meet Susanna and gave her an ear full too. She
appreciates her being on because she feels this is something that's very important for
the city.

Commissioner Frankel will be meeting with Stream Dynamics to work on the existing
drainage ponds. He'll be meeting with the Streets Depantment. Work is scheduled
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between November 28" and December 14™ to complete this drainage project we
started. He asked the City Manager for an update on the Tourism Director and how
that’s working out.

City Manager Fuentes gave an update on what she's working on including a new brand
for the city. Hotsprings.life and she came up with a new design. She's working with a
company for some Customer Service training for businesses. She is working on
maintaining the facility and will have a presentation and update to come back to the
Commission. They are working on getting enough applications for the Lodger's Tax
Board so she can work with those Board Members in the upcoming cycle for funding.

Commissioner Clark asked Clerk-Treasurer Cantin how we are doing on the Airbnb and
those Lodgers Tax for that. Clerk-Treasurer Cantin responded they have not received
any responses and she will put the notice in the Utility Bills again. She needs to work
with the Ruidoso contact to help with making a list of those people who are selling. She
set up an account in Airbnb, but it doesn’t show an address unless you actually reserve
it. Commissioner Clark asked if we could ask the PD to follow through, is that a
possibility? Clerk-Treasurer Cantin said she still needs to the get with the City Attorney
to put together a resolution for the fees so we will have those in place. She was trying
to work on the list to see what we have to work with first.

City Manager Fuentes said this is something we can put on the front bumner to get the
draft resolution at the December meeting or no later than January. Commissioner Clark
said her concern is we have the new Tourism Director and some money here that has
not been tapped.

K. EXECUTIVE SESSION
1. Threatened or Pending Litigation (714 Kopra) Pursuant to 10-15-1(H.7)
2. Threatened or Pending Litigation (Maez vs. City of T or C) Pursuant to 10-
15-1(H.7)

Commissioner Clark moved to approve going into executive session at 9:47 a.m.
to discuss Threatened or Pending Litigation (714 Kopra) Pursuant to 10-15-1(H.7);
and Threatened or Pending Litigation (Maez vs. City of T or C) Pursuant to 10-15-
1(H.7). Commissioner Frankel seconded the motion. Roll call vote was taken by
the Clerk-Treasurer. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead reconvened the meeting in open session at 10:10 a.m.
Commissioner Clark certified that only matters pertaining to Threatened or
Pending Litigation (714 Kopra) Pursuant to 10-15-1(H.7); and Threatened or
Pending Litigation (Maez vs. City of T or C) Pursuant to 10-15-1(H.7); was
discussed in Executive Session and no action was taken.

L. ACTION ON ITEMS DISCUSSED DURING EXECUTIVE SESSION, if any.
ADJOURNMENT
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Commissioner Hechler moved to approve authorizing legal and staff to proceed
as discussed with filing the proposed complaint for 714 Kopra. Commissioner
Frankel seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

M. ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Clark moved to adjourn at 10:11 a.m. Mayor Pro-Tem Whitehead
seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Passed and Approved this day of , 2017

Steven Green, Mayor

ATTEST:

Reneé L. Cantin, CMC, City Clerk
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CITY OF TRUTH OR CONSEQUENCES
COMMISSION ACTION FORM

ITEM:

Approve the minutes of the Airport Advisory Board Meeting for July 11, 2017.

BACKGROUND:

None.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Approve the minutes.

Submitted by: Renae Cantin, City Clerk-Treasurer Mesting date: 12/13/2017




AIRPORT ADVISORY BOARD
CITY OF TRUTH OR CONSEQUENCES, NEW MEXICO

REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 11, 2017

TIME & PLACE:

The Airport Advisory Board of the City of Truth or Consequences, New Mexico, met in Regular
Session in full conformity with the law and ordinances of said Board, at the Truth or
Consequences City Commission Chambers, 405 W. 3rd St. Truth or Consequences, New Mexico
on Tuesday, the 11" day of July, 2017, at 4:00 pm.

PRESIDING OFFICER:

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gerald LaFont, and Angela A. Torres acted as
Board Secretary.

ATTENDANCE:
Upon calling the roll the following members were reported present:
Present:

Gerald LaFont, Chairman
David Senn, Vice Chairman
Chuck VanGelder, Member

Absent:

Dennis Anderson, Member
Ronald Phillips, Member

Also Present:

Juan Fuentes, City Manager

Angela A. Torres, Deputy City Clerk

Mark Bleth, Municipal Airport Attendant
Traci Burnette, Grants Project Coordinator
Chery! Rodriguez, Delta Airport Consultants



QUORUM:

There being a quorum present the Board proceeded with the business at hand.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:
Chairman LaFont called for approval of the agenda.
Vice Chairman 5enn moved approval of the agenda as submitted.

Member VanGelder seconded the mation. Motion carried unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Approval of Regular Meeting of Tuesday, April 4, 2017:

Chairman LaFont called for approval of minutes for April 4, 2017.
Member VanGelder mentioned a few errors he found in the minutes prior to the meeting.
Member VanGelder moved approval of the minutes as corrected.

Vice Chairman Senn seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

There were no comments from the public.

NEW BUSINESS:
Discussion/Update: Fuel Farm Project; Cheryl Rodriguez, Delta Airport Consultants:
Cheryl Rodriguez, Delta Airport Consultants reported on the following:

The Fuel Farm Project is broken out into 3 schedules, and the first 2 schedules have been
awarded.



o Schedule 1 is the initial site work, and has been completed. They are going through final
inspection, and the final close out process. They will be wrapping up the administrative
details in the coming weeks.

* Schedule 2 is underway, and the tanks are being manufactured. There was a delay in
shipping of the pipes and the pump components, but they are currently in route to the
tank manufacturer. Once the pipes and the pumps arrive on site with the tank
manufacturer, they will be assembled and delivered to Truth or Consequences. The
estimated tank delivery date will be the week of August 8". Once the tanks are
delivered, the contractor has approximately 45 days to complete the tank installation
onsite.

¢ Schedule 3 is the final component of the project, and the completion of the site work.
This includes installing the security gates, completing all of the electrical hook ups, and
installing the 1000 gallon “low lead” day tank. We are currently going through the bid
process, and have received one (1) bid. The city is working with the FAA and the State
Aviation Department, to complete the bid negotiations with that bidder. Once we
complete that process, then we can hopefully submit the FAA grant application that
week. We anticipate the FAA grant funds to be available in August or September of this
year. Right now, with the project date for schedule 2 work, and the anticipated funds for
schedule 3, we are still on track to have this project wrapped up by the end of this
calendar year.

Vice Chairman Senn- He is in the very first hangar, and there is about 60 ft. between the front
doors of the hangar and where the new concrete begins. If they are planning to extend the
fence out into that pavement where there is a double yellow line it’s going to be real tight
because he has a large heavy airplane, and it’s really hard to turn in there. Also, has any
consideration been taken about damage to the pavement in front of hangars #1 and #2 from
the large trucks going back and forth because he believes the pavement is made of chip seal
and not asphalt?

Cheryl Rodriguez — The fence will not be adjacent to the pavement. It will be adjacent to the
concrete wall where the tanks are. And they have not reviewed the damage to the pavement,
but that is something from an operations consideration when the tanks and fuel is delivered,
and how airport staff maneuver the vehicles. They will have to look at how circulation is
affected at that point.

Mark Bleth — They will make it to where the trucks can back straight out.

Discussion/Action: Hangar Lease Fees; Juan Fuentes, City Manager:

City Manager Fuentes ~ They are looking at all fees throughout the city and one of the things
that they have discussed is hangars, and signing off on some of these agreements that we have

in place. In reviewing the fees for the hangars, it was brought to his attention that they have
not been updated in several years. Mark Bleth did some research on some comparable, and we



wanted to share that information with you all, and have a discussion on whether consideration
should be given to the fees we are currently charging as well as any potential adjustments.

Mark Bleth - The rate for most of our hangars is $100 a month (he left the old hangars out of
this discussion). He spoke with Chris Augie about the Augie hangars, and they charge $155-$165
for their hangars, and Southwest Aviation in Las Cruces, charges $190 for their hangars. He
went to the Clerk’s Office to see how long these prices have been in place, and the oldest
records we found were from 2006 and the prices we charged back then was $100 and $110 for
the hangars. When he spoke to Chris Augie, she believed she paid $100 for a hangar when they
used to rent from the City 15 years ago. So he doesn't think that we are keeping up with the
market.

Member VanGelder — The market meaning... since it's been 10 years, the price should
automatically go up?

Mark Bleth — No, it's not because of 10 years... it could be 20 years for afl we know.

Member VanGelder —fust because we haven’t raised the prices, does that necessarily mean that
they should automatically be raised?

Mark Bleth ~ | guess what City Manager Fuentes is saying is that we need to have a discussion
about it, because all of our neighbors, and even people within our own facility, like the
Auggie's, are getting 540% mare for hangars.

Member VanGelder ~ That being a good comparison. However, they have electric doors and
bigger hangars. You may be comparing apples to oranges. He believes the same is true with
Double Eagle or you can probably look at Deming or El Paso. He knows that El Paso charges

$100 a month for some of their hangars.

Mark Bleth — He just looked within our geography.
Vice Chairman Senn- Deming, Silver City, Socorro...

Member VanGelder — He wouldn’t mind the rent being raised if you would fix the hangar doors
or make it more accessible for people who have low voltage in their hangars. He would gladly
have you raise the rent to $125 a month, and then he can put an air conditioner in there,
because you don’t have any kind of a system for charging for electric, or those kinds of things,
He thinks that there is more to it that should be factored in here. You just rented a hangar to a
guy that’s keeping cars in his hangar.

City Manager Fuentes - If there are some issues that need to be corrected in these hangars,
then obviously those are the things we need to be aware of, and be able to address, but the
bottom line is a lot of times we are challenged with finding revenues, and ways of, how to pay
for things. If there are issues in the hangars, then obviously the funds for fixing those things



have to come from somewhere. We need funding to fix the hangars, but if we don’t have the
funding, then how can we fix the hangars. This is something that we are reviewing, but
obviously it has to be to a point to where those fees cannot remain for another 20 or 30 years.
If there are other comparable that we need to research, then we can do that, but again, it is
something that we have to start considering with those concerns that you brought up about,
okay we need to at least address deficiencies in the hangars, because you're right, we don't
want to have somebody in one of the hangars just running a system 24/7, then we're paying
this tremendous electric bill. Another issue that we will be tackling down the road is how to
better track usage within those hangars. So within time we can to look into that, and how we
can best address it.

Member VanGelder — We don’t know what it's costing the City on a yearly basis.

City Manager Fuentes — We can certainly provide that information, that’s not a problem. But |
can tell you we’re transferring over $50,000 to the Airport every year.

Member VanGelder — You have been doing that for years. i mean in fact, | think back in the old
days, that number was higher than $50,000.

City Manager Fuentes — That’s correct, but ultimately the goal is to reduce that dependency on
other funding. It is considered an Enterprise, and it should be operated as an Enterprise. It's not
going to be a fix overnight, but the fact that there is a deficit in that operation means we
obviously need to address it, and figure out how to fix that deficit, and obviously fixing it is
going to require resources.

Member VanGelder ~ The purpose of this discussion would be to look at other ways to improve
the Enterprise Fund so that it wasn't a deficit, and that would include the leasing of properties
at the Airport. For instance, the Propane Farm and those things, if they are also part of the
Airport Property they would be part of the Enterprise Fund. He would contend that raising the
rent is like, strangling the chicken to increase egg production. It's the very place where we really
shouldn’t be raising the prices unless it’s an absolutely last place alternative. You don’t want to
be running pilots out of here, and having them go to other places. We should be bringing pilots
in here, and one of the few things we do have, is good prices on hangars.

Mark Bleth — The lynchpin of the economic recovery of the Airport, is on the backs of the
tenants. This is just like cost cutting. We should be able to do better with internet access than
using century link for internet for $375 a month for a horrible connection. There are lots of
things that we need to address which includes this item. This isn’t an action item. This is a
discussion item that this is something that we need to look at. Sa let’s look at the non-
commercial side of this which is the issues we have with the hangars that don't have aviation
uses. Right now, we can support those people when we don’t have a waiting list for a hangar. If
there's somebody waiting with a plane those people who have non-aviation use hangars have
to go. Since we don’t have a walt list they can be there. However, they are supposed to pay
market rate which means the rate that would be generated at a storage unit.



Member VanGelder — We went through that last year and the end of that discussion was that
the FAA said that there did have to be an airplane in the hangar. He doesn’t know if that is
different now.

Mark Bleth ~ He thinks it is pretty clear that the FAA recognizes that municipalities and other
ventures that are use Part 139 funding have to survive. If you don't have a wait list for a hangar,
and you have empty hangars, they allow non-aviation use for it.

Chairman LaFont - Some people who have an airplane, leave their boat or pickup in the
hangars so they can use it when they come to town,

Mark Bleth — There are people who have started their contract that way, and there are people
that put numbers on their contracts and say “Oh | live in Albuquerque, and | want to move
down here,” but then the planes never makes its way down here. There have been changes at
the Airport, so nobody has actually held anyone accountable for thase things, but we do plan
on doing inspections.

Member VanGelder — it sounds to him that your logic on what drives this, is a hangar waiting
list. Angela had a hangar waiting list for years, and we made that go away last year. If that's
what it takes is to have a hangar waiting list then he thinks all that would take is some simple
advertising. Then you'd have a hangar waiting list again.

Mark Bleth — We actually anticipate a hangar waiting list within the next couple months.

On the non-aviation market, the rate for 60 x 12 ft. (720 sqg. ft.) storage unit is $1800 a year so if
someone were to use one of our hangars (approximately 1100 sq. ft.) it would cost 51200 a
year. So theoretically we should be at minimum, doubling the hangar rent for anyone who
doesn’t have a plane in their hangar.

Vice Chairman Senn -So what you're saying is that you are going to do an inspection on the
hangars, and if they are non-aviation, then you are going to send them a letter? That seems fair
to him, because they are using it as storage, and they are getting great rate. See with an
airplane you don't have any choice. We have to put it out there.

Member VanGelder - If that is going to be part of this market plan, then he would like to say
that he thinks it's a mistake, for the same reason that David is saying that you’re comparing
“Mr. G's storage,” a place that has hundreds of storage units, to one Airport within 50 miles
that has storage places that are shaped like airplanes and are only supposed to be used for
airplanes.

City Manager Fuentes — The real question before the Advisory Board is, if the hangars are going
to be used for non- aviation, basically for storage, do we want to be charging less than what
they would be paying at a private sector. We are not talking about aviation. This is non-aviation,
people’s items. | don’t think the intent is for the Airport to allow people to start non-aviation



use where they can find a storage place somewhere else. | just don't see where the benefit is to
aflow that at a cheaper price, than from a private sector.

Member VanGelder — | don’t think it should be part of the discussion at all. t don’t think that
you should allow that. The FAA paid for those hangars, and it is the purpose of why we pay56a
gallon for fuel in most places. This funding is coming from the fads, and it should be for
airplanes. You shouldn’t be competing against non-aviation businesses.

City Manager Fuentes — So if | understand correctly, from your standpoint, they shouldn't be
there if they are not storing a plane.

Member VanGelder ~ Absolutely.

Chairman LaFont — He thinks that the big thing that we need to say is that we want our hangars
to be rented for aviation, period.

Mark Bleth - If everyone that had a hangar felt that they were obligated to park a red pickup
truck at the Airport, then we would have 24 red pickup trucks all over the place. Soif we allow
vehicle storage to happen inside of the gate area there should be a charge for it because we
don’t charge anything. So we either don’t allow it, or if we do allow it, there should be a charge
for it. This is a discussion item on whether or not we should take action on this in the near
future. This is something that we would like to discuss with you as far as policy on vehicles
inside the fence. All | am asking is to create a policy and set a price or have a policy that we
don’t allow it. This wouldn’t be for the general public. It would be for anyone who already has a
hangar.

Chairman LaFont - He doesn’t know if it could be looked into or not, but he knows that a lot of
cities have sold their hangars to individuals and charged so much for the square footage of the
hangar, and a lot of people fix up the hangars and get new power and all of that for them. He
doesn’t know if the FAA owns the hangars that are out here, or if it could be done, but he
knows that in Farmington and Albuquerque, the cities do not own those hangars, they're
privately owned.

Discussion/Action: Airport Manager Update; Mark Bleth, KTCS Airport:
Mark Bleth reported the following

» Increase of AV Gas sales at the Airport.

* Thisis leading into the hangar lease. We have a signed lease for the Pippen Hangar from
a crew chief that's with Virgin Galactic. His name is Chad and he has also agreed to
sponsor the EAA Chapter. We submitted the application and formation of the chapter to
the EAA.



* We talked about the T33 as an action item, and he has a quote from Bartoo for that
which is right around $1000 after tax. We are going to look at it internally at the City to
see what it would cost for us to do it vs. letting them do it and have that liability of them
doing it.

 City Council has amended the Ordinance to allow camping at the Airport. Things have
been discussed internally about a "work camper” type of person that we will have
onsite. It would be a similar concept to a park out in the middle of nowhere where there
is somebody that gets free rent to pick up the trash and take care of things. We had
somebady in mind that will be willing to do it, and they are a pilot, and they have a
hangar out at the Airport. They would have to go through a background check just like
any other city volunteer. We still have to work on a policy as far as aviation use in any
of those campers, how long they stay, and those types of things. Once they have
everything together they would submit that as a package to the FAA for final approval.

Discussion/Action: Consider declaration of vacancy for Board Member Ron Phillips position;
Angela A. Torres, Deputy City Clerk:

Angela Torres ~ Mr. VanGelder informed her about 8 month ago that Mr. Phillips has moved
away. However, he did not submit a resignation letter. Therefore, | am asking for your approval
of vacancy, so that | can move forward with advertising and get that seat filled.

Member VanGelder moved to accept the vacancy of the position so that it can be advertised.
Vice Chairman Senn seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Discussion/Action: Re-appointment of members, Gerald LaFont, David Senn, and Dennis

Anderson to the Airport Advisory Board:

Member VanGelder moved to re-appoint members, Gerald LaFont, David Senn, and Dennis
Anderson to the Airport Advisory Board.

Vice Chairman Senn seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD:

Vice Chairman Senn - If we are going to have some hangars that are going to be airplane
related is there a protocol for how you're going to sequence the people out. Are you going to
send everyone a letter including the people with an aircraft?



Mark Bleth — He will check with City Hall to see who are the slow payers or late payers. We
could possibly use seniority. However, everyone has a new lease every year.

City Manager Fuentes — Do we have a list of the hangars, and who was aviation and who was
non-aviation?

Mark Bleth —Every one of them have an EIN number that they put on their lease application.
Whether or not they actually have that plane, we do not know.

City Manager Fuentes — Maybe after the inspections are completed, we could come back and
update the board.

Member VanGelder — This is the only Airport he ever kept his airplane at that doesn’t require a
certificate of insurance.

COMMENTS FROM STAFF:
There were no additional comments frorn staff.
ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business to come before the board, Chairman Gerald LaFont asked for a
motion to adjourn the meeting.

Member Chuck VanGelder made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Motion Seconded by Vice Chairman David Senn. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned.

PASSED AND APPROVED this 11th day of

July, 2017, on a motion made by

CIMUIC] \SU-‘{\ , and Seconded by
(] \’\U(‘ K \)OnGQ,dD_,( and carried

T T2 —

Gerald LaFont, Chairman
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PUBLIC ARTS ADVISORY BOARD MEETING

October 16, 2017
MINUTES

TIME & PLACE:

The Public Arts Advisory Board of the City of Truth or Consequences, New Mexico met
in the conference room in the Administration Annex at 401 McAdoo, Truth or
Consequences, New Mexico on Monday, October 16, 2017 at 4:00 P.M.

PRESIDING OFFICER:
The meeting was called to order at 4:08 PM by Sid Bryan.

ATTENDANCE:

Sid Bryan, Tourism

Cary “Jagger” Gustin, Sierra Arts Council
Eduardo Alicea, Art Representative
Andy Underwood, Business Community
Juan Fuentes, City Manager

Other Staff Present: Traci Burnetie, Linda Sparks, Secretary
Visitors Present: Linda DeMarino, MainStreet

QUORUM: There being a quorum present, the Board proceeded with the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

A motion to approve the minutes of the September 18, 2017 meeting was made by Juan
Fuentes, seconded by Jagger Gustin, and it carried.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

None

While waiting for Andy Underwood to get to the meeting, Juan suggested the Board
read Sabina Mufoz's letter regarding her concerns over the structural integrity of the
Reed Rockets sculpture and her recommendation to remove the springs. Sid asked if
Jeff Barbour had been invited to the meeting. Linda Sparks replied that Jeff was
notified of the meeting; however, he did not get a copy of the agenda. (The agenda was
posted on the City's website.} Sid asked if this required Board action. Juan responded
that it is under ltem D and that it may require some action, but it's something the Board
needs to discuss to see how it wants to proceed with it. Juan added that it ties in to the
final payment because if we have structural issues with the project, they will have to be
addressed.
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Sid asked if on the ‘Update on Art Park’ (Item C), if it wasn't really Andy who hasn't
seen the presentation for the MainStreet grant application. Juan suggested that when
we watch the video, they visualize the Reed Rockets there because when he saw the
video and what's being proposed, he's not sure if they're going in there. The Board will
wait for Andy to join the meeting before watching the video. Juan continued that the
question of payment has been asked regularly and that payment and the structure of
the art project now are all tied in.

Jagger inquisitively commented that there’s a change called for now so we wouldn't pay
for it until it's . . . (Jagger did not finish his thought.) Juan asked, what do you mean?
Jagger answered that Sabina is asking for the springs to be removed. Jagger read from
Sabina’s letter, “I'm requesting that the spring portion be removed to ensure structural
integrity for the life of the piece.” Jagger asked if Jeff had been given a copy of Sabina's
letter. Linda Sparks replied that she did not provide him with a copy of the agenda
packet. Jagger stated that the letter is dated August 15™. Sid commented that is 2
months ago. Linda Sparks responded, that's not when we got it. Juan stated that he
got the letter from Sazi when they met 2 weeks ago.

Juan recommended postponing Item E, ‘FYE 2018 Rodeo Arena Art Project’. Jagger
responded that he has some information on that, that he would like to relay.

Small talk ensued while waiting for Andy.

REED ROCKETS SCULPTURE:

Juan suggested moving onto other items on the agenda while we wait. Jagger
commented that since we have a quorum, we should be able to do that. Juan asked
what the Board thought about what Sabina is requesting. Jagger said his thought is, is
it really going to change the whole thing. Is Jeff going to be able to do that and keep the
integrity of the . . . Juan interjected, if she has a valid point to her concern and we share
her concern, he can show it to Jeff and ask him to address it and have him at the next
meeting to explain how he will address this concemn, if the Board agrees with Sabina's
assessment of the art piece. Jagger commented that he thought the springs really are
an integral part of it that hold it and make it do what it's supposed to do. Juan
commented he thinks what Sabina is saying is that the spring is going to give out at
some point. It's not always going to be that straight. Eduardo responded that it was
never straight in the first place. It always had an angle. Juan stated that the question
before the Board is, ‘Is there a valid concern on this that needs to be discussed?’

Andy joined the meeting and was informed that we are discussing the letter from
Sabina. Eduardo asked if she has seen it directly or seen it from a video picture. Juan
asked Linda DeMarino if she has been in conversation with her. Linda replied that she
has not, but thinks Sabina has been to Jeffs yard. Juan asked again, based on her
letter, does she have valid concerns that the Advisory Board needs to make a
recommendation to Jeff on that. Sid commented that, like Eduardo said, if there's a
normal tilt to them anyway, it may not mean that there is wearing and she should
explain what she means by this a little bit more. Then ask Jeff at the same time, if these
are correct or not. Jagger commented that he thought Jeff had those parts engineered
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